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VANCOUVER 

File No.: 04-1000-20-2018-458 

October 11, 2018 

Dear 

CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT 
Access to Information & Priva.cy 

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection 
of Privacy Act (the "Act") 

I am responding to your request of August 28, 2018 for: 

All written notes and emails from the following in regards to the decision to ban 
cars (temporary or permanently) from using _the Adanac Overpass and how this
fits into the 40 Year Transportation Plan: 

• Mayor Gregor Robertson,.
• City Council,
• Sadhu Johnston,
• Jerry Dobrovolny, and
• Lon Laclaire.

Date Range: January 1, 2016 to August 27, 2018. 

All responsive records are attached. Some information in the records has been severed, 
(blacked out), under s.17(1) and s.22(1) of the Act. You can read or download these sections 
here: http://www. bclaws. ca/EPLibraries/bclaws new/document/I D/freeside/96165 00 

Under section 52 of the Act you may ask the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review any 
matter related to the City's response to your request. The Act allows you 30 business days from 
the date you receive this notice to request a review by writing to: Office of the Information & 
Privacy Commissioner, info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629. 

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner's office with: 1) the request number 
assigned to your request (#04-1000-20-2018-458); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy of your 
original request for information sent to the City of Vancouver; and 4) detailed reasons or 
grounds on which you are seeking the review. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information Office at foi@vancouver.ca if you 
have any questions. . 

City Hall. 453 West 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 vancouver.ca 
City Clerk's Department tel: 604.873.7276 fax: 604.873.7419 



Yours truly, 

Barbara J. Van Fraassen, BA 
Director, Access to Information & Privacy 
Barbara. vanfraassen@vancouver.ca 
453 IN. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 
Phone: 604.873.7999 
Fax: 604.873.7419 

Encl. 
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From: "Johnston, Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca>
To: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>

"Dobrovolny, Jerry" <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca>
"Louie, Raymond" <Raymond.Louie@vancouver.ca>

Date: 4/17/2018 6:26:04 PM
Subject: Adanac overpass closure

Hi Lon and Jerry
I’m hoping that you can sit down with Raymond to overview for  him our work to calm the neighborhood in preparation
for the Fortis project. He is getting complaints from his neighbors about our closure, so he’d like to understand our
broader game plan to address access issues for some of the folks whose access to their homes is being limited by these
changes. Please set up a meeting with Raymond asap.
Thanks
Sadhu
 
Sadhu Aufochs Johnston | City Manager
City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4
604.873.7627 | Sadhu.johnston@vancouver.ca
Twitter: sadhuajohnston
 

 
 
 
 



From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "Magtoto, Jordan" <Jordan.Magtoto@vancouver.ca>

Date: 12/20/2017 5:14:53 PM
Subject: FW: A brief note

Hi Jordan,
 
Here’s another positive note.  Please send the standard reply you sent to the others.
 
Thanks
Lon
 

From:
Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 9:19 AM
To: Scollard, Taryn; LaClaire, Lon
Subject: A brief note
 
Hi Lon and Taryn,

I understand that some residents in our community are strongly against the possibility of closing the Adanac
overpass to car traffic.

That said, some of us trust in your decision making and believe this will be a positive change for our
neighbourhood.

I’m sure you’re inundated with emails/calls regarding this topic. I just wanted to briefly note that some of us
appreciate the work you’re doing—even if we’re not particularly vocal.

Happy holidays!

—

s.22(1)

s.22(1)

s.22(1)



From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "Magtoto, Jordan" <Jordan.Magtoto@vancouver.ca>

"Bracewell, Dale" <dale.bracewell@vancouver.ca>
"Storer, Paul" <paul.storer@vancouver.ca>
"Chou, Winston" <winston.chou@vancouver.ca>

Date: 12/18/2017 12:58:15 PM
Subject: FW: Adanac closure

-----Original Message-----
From:
Sent: Friday, December 15, 2017 8:58 PM
To: LaClaire, Lon
Subject: Adanac closure

Hello Lon,

As a resident of Lillooet Street , I’d like to add my voice to the Adanac closure discussion.
I welcome the temporary closure, and would be happy to see it permanent.

It’s shocking how much traffic goes through our quiet residential area during rush hour. I am
regularly almost hit while walking my dog and/or child, and I have witnessed multiple near misses
with cyclists. It’s obviously mostly commuters who don’t give a damn about the neighbourhood,
and are just blasting through. The 70% figure does not surprise me in the least.

As for the comments in the CTV article, I don’t see how it’s safer for kids and other pedestrians to
have rush hour on Adanac where people speed and blow stop signs, than to keep it where it
belongs on light regulated arterials like Hastings.

I’m sure there are others who feel the same as I do, and I just want to make sure we are heard
alongside our neighbours who are opposed to the closure. Feel free to contact me at any time.

Thanks,

s.22(1)

s.22(1)

s.22(1)



From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "Magtoto, Jordan" <Jordan.Magtoto@vancouver.ca>

"Bracewell, Dale" <dale.bracewell@vancouver.ca>
"Storer, Paul" <paul.storer@vancouver.ca>
"Chou, Winston" <winston.chou@vancouver.ca>

Date: 12/18/2017 12:57:57 PM
Subject: FW: Adanac

-----Original Message-----
From:
Sent: Friday, December 15, 2017 9:32 PM
To: LaClaire, Lon
Subject: Adanac

I applaud the temp closing of the Adanac overpass. I and many others attended the open house
and info session in May at Hastings Community Centre and gave our input.

As a nearby resident I use the overpass often but am happy to go out to Hastings or 1st avenue to
help cut down on the crazy amount of commuter traffic that streams through during rush hour. I
have seen so many near misses as bikers ride up, and the bus that turns to and from Rupert and
cars pass the bus.

This closure Is a great opportunity to make our neighbourhood safer. I welcome a trial and let's see
what happens.

Thank you for taking a stand for safety!

Sent from my iPhone

s.22(1)



From : "Louie. Raymond" <Raymond.Louie@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Okano. Kana" <kana.okano@vancouver.ca> 

Date : 8/29/201 8 2:15: 10 PM 
Subject: FW: Proposed Overpass closure 

FOI 

From: Adanac Project 
Sent: _Wednesday_, February 28, 2018 8:37AM 
To: .22rrJ 

Cc: Jang, Kerry; Carr, Adriane; Louie, Raymond; Deal, Heather; Affleck, George; info@eastvi llagevancouver.ca; 
Adanac Project 
Subject: RE: Proposed Overpass closure 

Thanks for your email. We have setup a new web page and a newsletter for the Adanac Overpass project at 
Vancouver.ca/AdanacOverpass. We will update this website and publish updates with our newsletter as we receive more 
information from Fortis BC and confirm final dates for the temporary closure, Fortis BC's work on East 1st Avenue, 
notifications of public consultation, and other relevant information for community members. Please consider visiting this 
site and signing up for our newsletter. 

Currently about 3,000 Metro Vancouver drivers use the Adanac Overpass on a typical weekday. About 70% of these 
drivers are non-local. For the purposes of our analysis, we considered you a " local," whereas "non-local" drivers were 
Vancouverites south of East 1st Avenue or West of Renfrew Street and residents of North Vancouver, Burnaby, New 
West, Coquitlam, and other cities in the region. Given that thousands of drivers use East 1st Avenue now, with partial and 
fu ll closures planned for this year to accommodate Fortis BC's upgrade project we expected that drivers on East 1st 
Avenue would attempt to reroute to East Hastings, Broadway, and onto Adanac Street to use the overpass. 

Please note that we will consider making other changes to the street network in the neighbourhood, like changes to 
access from Boundary Road, after we understand the impact of the Adanac Overpass and whether the Adanac Overpass 
wi ll be open or closed long-term. We will have more on this in late 2018/early 2019 at our next public engagement event 
for this project. 

Sincerely, 
Jordan 
Transportation Planning Team 
City of Vancouver 

From: ·2 
~--~~~----~~~~~~~------~ 

Sent: Saturday, February 24, 2018 12:21 PM 
To: Adanac Project 
Cc: Jang, Kerry; Carr, Adriane; CLRstephenson@vancouver.ca; Louie, Raymond; Deal, Heather; Affleck, George; 
info@eastvi llagevancouver .ca 
Subject: RE: Proposed Overpass closure 

Thank you for this informat ion. I appreciate that you plan to reopen the overpass after the roadwork is complete and do 
more analysis, though I am unclear why roadwork on 1St Ave should affect the overpass. 

I want to reiterate that we, who live east of the highway, are local . Those of us who live beside the overpass on the east 
side are residents of Vancouver. 
Our recreat ion centre, local coffee shops, corner stores, restaurants, grocery stores ,schools etc. are across the 
overpass in many cases. 
I drive across this overpass and do others on both sides of the overpass to access loca l businesses and services. 

I do not see huge amounts of traffic driving through residential areas on the western side. Roundabouts, speed bumps 
and blocked streets already discourage anyone trying to commute to downtown Vancouver. 



On this side there are a couple of speed bumps on Adanac but roundabouts and more speed bumps could help us too to 
discourage commuters from other areas. 

As a resident of the 3 blocks between Cassiar and Boundary I feel I am local and want to access local services and 
businesses in the East Vi llage area and also just across the overpass. 
Those of us who live at the · 2~ are the closest residents to the 
overpass in Vancouver. This is a local road for us. 

I continue to believe that if you want to restrict the traffic to loca l traffic, then making access more difficult at Boundary 
Road meets that need and retains our sense of belonging to East Vancouver, rather than isolating the 3 blocks between 
Cassiar and Boundary. 

Making access to business and services more challenging for us only makes residents east of Cassiar much more likely to 
use businesses in Burnaby, which we can easily access via Parker St. I prefer to shop in Vancouver but as an older person 
I also need to be able to easi ly access my neighbourhood businesses and services. We are not always able to walk or bike 
to these businesses. 

Please let me know when future consultations are set up with the city. 

Thanks , 
.Z211~--'------------. 

Vancouver 
V6K4N6 

s.2-2Tn------. 

From: Adanac Project [mailto:Adanac@vancouver.ca] 
Sent: January 12, 2018 4:07 PM 
To: s.2-2TlJ 

Cc: Jang, Kerry <Kerry.Jang@vancouver.ca>; Carr, Adriane <Adriane.Carr@vancouver.ca>; 
CLRstephenson@vancouver.ca ; Louie, Raymond <Raymond.Louie@vancouver.ca>; Dea l, Heather 
<Heather.Deal@vancouver.ca>; Affleck, George <George.Affleck@vancouver.ca>; Adanac Project 
<Adanac@vancouver.ca> 
Subject: RE: Proposed Overpass closure 

Thanks for the fol low-up email. 

We expect that temporari ly closing the Adanac Overpass wi ll discourage any commuter traffic from attempting to use 
the local neighbourhood to bypass traffic on Hastings Street, East 1st Avenue, or Broadway, especially during the period 
when Fortis BC is upgrading their uti lities on East 1st Avenue. We do not think that closing access to local streets in the 
neighbourhood at Boundary would be as effective to discourage non-local commuters. 

The Adanac Overpass Team has been in contact with the Franklin Elementary School administration and PAC regarding 
this closure. We will monitor motor vehicle volumes near Franklin Elementary, and on all local streets in the 
neighbourhood before, during, and after the temporary Adanac Overpass closure. Once Fortis BC is done on East 1st 
Avenue, and the overpass is reopened, we will share our analysis of how the temporary closure affected driver behaviour 
in the neighbourhood. This analysis will help us, and local residents, understand one effect of the temporary closure and 
inform a conversation regarding the future of the Adanac Overpass. 

Sincerely, 
Jordan 
Transportation Planning Team 
City of Vancouver 



From: ·2 

------------------------~ Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2018 11:39 AM 
To: Adanac Project 
Cc: Jang, Kerry; Carr, Adriane; CLRstephenson@vancouver.ca; Louie, Raymond; Deal, Heather; Affleck, George 
Subject: RE: Proposed Overpass closure 

A couple of comments: 
1. I think if you are looking t o restrict the traffic to local only then making access more difficult at Boundary Road would 
meet that need, rather t han isolating t he 3 blocks between Cassiar and Boundary. 
2. Re Elementary Schools, Frankl in Elementary students in th is area have to cross Hastings st reet at Skeen a t o get to 
school. It is already a chal lenging crossing and would get worse w ith even more traffic routed t o Hastings. 
Thank you for your commitment to return in late 2018 to review the future of the overpass. In that review should 
perhaps be include a look at t he other traffic issues in this area, esp. w ith the densif icat ion of Hast ings Street . 

Vancouver 
V6K4N6 
.ZZ(1 

From: Adanac Project [mailto:Adanac@vancouver.ca] 
Sent: Monday, January 8, 2018 12:47 PM 
To: .2-2\1 

Cc: Adanac Project <Adanac@vancouver.ca>; jenny.kwan@parl.gc.ca; shane.simpson.mla@leg.bc.ca; Jang, Kerry 
<Kerry.Jang@vancouver.ca>; Carr, Adriane <Adriane.Carr@vancouver.ca>; CLRstephenson@vancouver.ca; Louie, 
Raymond <Raymond.Louie@vancouver.ca>; Deal, Heather <Heather.Deal@vancouver.ca>; Affleck, George 
<George.Affleck@vancouver.ca> 
Subject: RE: Proposed Overpass closure 

Thank you for the email. 

We have heard frustration from members in your community, local elementary schools, local elementary school parent 
advisory committees, and other stakeholders regarding non-loca l traffic, speeds, etc., and unfortunately there is no 
simple fix to these problems. 

We worked with ICBC to trace the registration of vehicle license plates using the Adanac Overpass. This analysis 
identified that about 70% of motor vehicles using the overpass were registered to non-local addresses, indicating that 
the overpass is being used as a bypass to the East Hastings and East 1st Avenue by non-local commuters. The streets in 
your neighbourhood were not designed to accommodate this many vehicles, causing frustration and resu lting in safety 
concerns from residents impacted by this non-local traffic. 

We believe that closing the Adanac Overpass during Fortis BC's work on East 1st Avenue will help to keep the overpass, 
and the local neighbourhood, from becoming even busier with motor vehicle commuter traffic during Fortis BC's work. 
This temporary closure will be paired with a monitoring plan to closely monitor motor vehicle volumes in the 
neighbourhood before, during, and after Fortis BC's work on East 1st Avenue. The results of this monitoring wi ll help us 
understand if the closure addresses the complaints that we have received regarding the volume of non-local traffic using 
local streets in the neighbourhood. We will share the resu lts of this monitoring in late 2018. 

We rea lize that the closure will cause an inconvenience to loca l drivers, but it may also address local concerns regarding 
the volumes of non-local motor vehicle traffic. We wi ll have more on this when we return to the community in late 2018 
to discuss the future of the Adanac Overpass. 

Please note that the overpass will remain open to residents walking and cycling, Translink buses, and emergency service 
vehicles. 



Sincerely, 
Jordan 
Transportation Planning Team 
City of Vancouver 

From: ·2 
--~--------------------Sent: Monday, January 08, 2018 11:11 AM 

To: Jang, Kerry; Carr, Adriane; CLRstepbenson@yancouver.ca; Louie, Raymond; Deal, Heather; Reimer, Andrea; 
Affleck, George 
Cc: Adanac Project; jenny.kwan@parl.gc.ca; sbane.sjmpson.mla@leg.bc.ca 
Subject: Proposed Overpass closure 

I am very concerned about the proposed closure of the Adanac Overpass as outlined in the attached letter from 
the city. 

I am particularly concerned about the possibility of a permanent closure. 

No consultation has taken place east of the Highway, so if consultation has taken place it must have been to the 
west of Cassiar St and the Highway 

Is this plan intended only to assist those in single family units at the expense of those in higher density areas? 
This seems to fly in the face of councils stated intentions re density. 

The area east of the highway (Cassiar to Boundary) is one of the highest density areas in this part of Vancouver 
as opposed to the single family only residential area on the other side of the overpass. 

This specific area, on Adanac east of the overpass, includes the large Adanac Co-op ( well over 300 people I 
would think) , Taylor Manor senior's housing , the Kettle alcohol and drug treatment centre and housing 
resource and the Terra Vita townhouse complex ( 88 units- over 200 people). The Hastings section by Skeena 
also includes Skeena House, shelter type housing, in the old motel at Skeena and Hastings. 

This is a very accepting community, willing to do our part in providing treatment, housing etc. We have been 
excessively nimby like some other parts of Vancouver. But to provide a good community we also need 
adequate access to other parts of Vancouver. 

This is provided by the overpass. 

I feel closing the overpass would trap the highest density area in North East Vancouver in the section between 
Cassiar and Boundary or force us to use Burnaby for services. 

It makes it harder to access the rest of Vancouver as well as other local areas. 

Skeena onto Hastings is a nightmare in the morning and bad most times of the day. Cars park on both sides of 
Skeena , other cars are trying to exit Macdonald's and the Esso station onto Skeena right where traffic is turning 
onto Hastings. It is a dangerous intersection in my view, esp. as children are crossing Hastings at Skeena twice 
a day to head to Franklin school and the parked cars can make vison very difficult at times. 

Heading over to Renfrew via the overpass relieves some of the traffic on Skeena and is much safer for getting 
to Vancouver, especially in the morning. This route is used both ways by local residents and helps make us feel 
we are part of Vancouver. 

Are Vancouver residents such as myself considered non- local because we live one block the other side of the 
overpass. 

Often this area feels like the city has forgotten we are part of Vancouver. I understand the single-family housing 
area on the other side of the overpass may like somewhat less traffic, but the argument that most of the traffic is 
out if area doesn't make sense to me. 

There is not a lot of traffic on Adanac going over the overpass and most of it is local, going both ways I might 
add. There is not an inordinate amount of traffic going through the residential area across the highway. 



Traffic is usually quite light and much less than that caused by owners on the other side of the overpass renting
parking during the PNE and other events at Hasting Park. We too have much traffic from Hasting Park events
but do not rent the areas in front of our buildings during these events so people come to park her for free and
walk to the PNE.

Our section also has not got traffic calming circles and detours such as the other side of the overpass already
has to assist them with any traffic in their area. Rather than blocking off their neighbours in East Vancouver , I
would suggest residents near the PNE have more speed bumps, traffic calming options etc.

Bike riders needs seem relatively well met currently (large numbers of bike riders live in the Terra Vita and
Adanac Coop complexes) but some more could be done to provide a lane down Adanac for bikes, traffic
calming devices etc.

Traffic over the overpass is not excessive and it goes both ways so it is hard to see the argument that large
number of non-locals are using this overpass.

Many people here, such as myself and my husband, are getting older. People have or are having hip
replacements, Parkinson's disease and other ailments of aging and we use our cars to access other parts of
Vancouver.  We can't always bike. We walk when we can but this isn't always practical.
 
My husband and myself are retired and we go almost daily to businesses on East Hastings in Vancouver, such
as multiple coffee shops including East, Laughing Bean, Platform 7, Aer, etc. as well as restaurants like
Tamam, Campagnolo Roma, Curry Zone and other businesses like London Drugs, Donald's groceries etc.
Without access via the overpass we are much more likely to feel we have to patronise coffee shops, restaurants
and other businesses in Burnaby rather than Vancouver. We prefer to support Vancouver businesses, but access
is important.
 
I am a long time Vancouver resident. I love East Vancouver and especially the Hastings Sunrise area, which
until now I thought we were part of.
 
I am also a Vision voter since its inception but for the past while I have wondered if Vision is paying attention
to this part of town.
Certainly, this issue will influence my vote in November.
 
Thank you,

Vancouver
V6K4N6

 
 

s.22(1)

s.22(1)



From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "Magtoto, Jordan" <Jordan.Magtoto@vancouver.ca>

"Bracewell, Dale" <dale.bracewell@vancouver.ca>
"Storer, Paul" <paul.storer@vancouver.ca>
"Chou, Winston" <winston.chou@vancouver.ca>

Date: 12/18/2017 12:57:42 PM
Subject: FW: Thank you - Adanac Closure

-----Original Message-----
From: 
Sent: Saturday, December 16, 2017 10:19 AM
To: LaClaire, Lon
Subject: Thank you - Adanac Closure

Hi there,

I just wanted to write you to thank you and city staff for following through and addressing the major
traffic issue we have in our area. I know there is currently a very vocal minority against this but
these same people have also been very vocal about the traffic problems that have been increasing
over the years. They unfortunately don’t like this solution as it will inconvenience them in what
seems to be a minor way. I fully support the closure and feel like it will make a very positive impact
on the safety of our neighbourhood.

Thanks again,

s.22(1)

s.22(1)



From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "LeTourneux, Francois" <francois.letourneux@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/5/2018 1:48:30 PM
Subject: FW: Victoria/N Grandview & E Broadway (ICBC Stats)

Attachments: ENG - TDM - 2007-17 ICBC Data - Victoria & E Broadway and N Grandview Hwy
& E Broadway - 2018-06-01.xlsx

Hi Francois,
 

When did the collision take place?
 
Lon
 

From: Quintero, Liliana
Sent: Friday, June 1, 2018 4:11 PM
To: Chou, Winston; LaClaire, Lon
Subject: Victoria/N Grandview & E Broadway (ICBC Stats)
 
Hi Winston & Lon
 
Please see the safety statistics for Victoria/N Grandview & E Broadway:

·         high level statistics on the amount of cycling collisions per year and the types of collisions.
·         top cycling collision intersections citywide, in case you want to do a comparison with other locations.

 
Please let me know if you have any questions,
 
Liliana
 
Liliana Quintero, MASc, P.Eng
Transportation Engineer
Traffic & Data Management
City of Vancouver
email: liliana.quintero@vancouver.ca
office: 604.871.6944
mobile: 604.358.6955
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From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "Chou, Winston" <winston.chou@vancouver.ca>

"Bracewell, Dale" <dale.bracewell@vancouver.ca>
"Storer, Paul" <paul.storer@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/25/2018 5:50:55 PM
Subject: Fwd: Unsafe Volumes of Traffic in Grandview

Let’s discuss at the next branch meeting. 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Dobrovolny, Jerry" <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca>
Date: June 22, 2018 at 10:45:44 AM PDT
To: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
Cc: "Harvie, Taryn" <Taryn.Harvie@vancouver.ca>, "Iradia, Benafsha" <Benafsha.Iradia@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Unsafe Volumes of Traffic in Grandview

For follow up. Thx

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:
Date: June 21, 2018 at 7:15:40 PM GMT-4
To: <Gregor.Robertson@vancouver.ca>
Cc: Jerry Dobrovolny <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Unsafe Volumes of Traffic in Grandview

Your Worship, this to ask for your help in alleviating a disturbing situation in Grandview. Now that commuter traffic along First Avenue has been
impeded due to construction more and more drivers are streaming through Grandview making use of Venables Street between Nanaimo Street and
Victoria Drive and the two parallel back lanes north and south of Venables. The traffic has become untenable and conflict will eventually occur as it
has become very difficult and unsafe to cycle, walk or drive home during the periods of high traffic.  And of course, over time the periods of high traffic
have become longer and longer. 

The corner of Lakewood Drive and Venables has long been recognized as a traffic hot spot but the City has ignored the problem and done nothing to
alleviate the problem.  Lakewood Drive is a bicycle route and the intersection is surely unsafe as many drivers ignore the Stop Sign at Venables. Now
the City has worsened the problem by blocking Adanac Street near Woodland Drive, at Commercial Drive, at Victoria Drive, at Nanaimo and at
Renfrew Street. These blockages were certainly done to facilitate cyclists but they have caused traffic to divert to Venables and nearby back lanes.
The City in its wisdom has also constructed two diverters across Parker Street between Victoria and Nanaimo meanwhile traffic can proceed along
Venables to Nanaimo unimpeded.

What are the residents of Venables some kind of third class citizens that our street and nearby back lanes are laid out so rat runners are encouraged
to bulldoze their way through in order to save a few minutes in driving time?

I have asked city staff many times but now it has become untenable so will you do something concrete to alleviate this ongoing and ever worsening
problem? This must not be ignored. There will be problems. It is unsafe. Residents are sure to become frustrated. 

Grandview has been an area of ardent support for you and the Vision Party it would be fair and just if you would commit to solving this problem before
your term expires.  We do deserve better.

I would be very happy to discuss the matter more fully or to assist you in your remedial endeavours.

Regards.

Sent from my iPad

s.22(1)

s.22(1)



From: "LaCiaire. Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Harvie. Taryn" <Taryn.Harvie@vancouver.ca> 

"Bracewell. Dale" <dale.bracewell@vancouver.ca> 
Date: 6/12/2018 12:48:04 PM 

Subject: RE: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway 

Hi Dale, let's have quick chat about this reply at our next one-on-one. 

From: Harvie, Taryn 
Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2018 12:42 PM 
To: Bracewell, Dale 
Cc: LaCiaire, Lon; Neufeld, Lindsay 
Subject: RE: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway 

Great. Thanks so much. Lindsay, once a reply is sent1 please let me know so that I can close the loop with Jerry. 

Taryn 

From: Bracewell, Dale 
Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2018 12:39 PM 
To: Harvie, Taryn 
Cc: LaCiaire, Lon; Neufeld, Lindsay 
Subject: FW: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway 

Taryn, Lindsay wil l start drafting a reply. 

To clarify, my TPL team is not involved in the overpass closure but Lindsay (as was Jordan) is supporting Lon in any public 
replies as needed. 

Cheers, 
Dale 

From: Neufeld, Lindsay 
Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2018 12:28 PM 
To: Bracewell, Dale 
Subject: RE: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway 

This is the first time I have seen this message- it did not come through to the Adanac Project in box. I will respond this 
afternoon and forward to Taryn. 

From: Bracewell, Dale 
Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2018 12:25 PM 
To: Neufeld, Lindsay 
Subject: FW: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway 
Importance: High 

Lindsay, has there been a reply? 

From: Harvie, Taryn 
Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2018 12:23 PM 
To: Bracewell, Dale 
Cc: Iradia, Benafsha 
Subject: FW: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway 
Importance: High 

Hi Dale, 



Just doing some follow up. Do you know if anyone has responded to this? If so, could you please forward me the
response so that I can print and bring to Jerry so he knows it’s been taken care of?
 
Thanks so much,
 
Taryn
 

From: Storer, Paul
Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 12:39 PM
To: Harvie, Taryn; Chou, Winston; Bracewell, Dale
Cc: Iradia, Benafsha; LaClaire, Lon
Subject: RE: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway
 
Hi Taryn,
 
This isn’t a TDE issue – I don’t know who’s responding to this.
 
Paul
 

From: Harvie, Taryn
Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 12:20 PM
To: Storer, Paul; Chou, Winston
Cc: Iradia, Benafsha; LaClaire, Lon
Subject: RE: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway
Importance: High
 
Please loop back with me on this one so that we can let Jerry know what the response was. Please keep in mind he really
wants these kinds of correspondence emails to be responded to within 48 hours whenever possible.
 
If you could either bcc me or forward me the response once sent, I will print off and loop back with Jerry that it was
handled.
 
Thanks,
Taryn
 

From: Iradia, Benafsha
Sent: Tuesday, May 29, 2018 12:16 PM
To: Harvie, Taryn
Subject: FW: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway
 
 
 
Regards,
Benafsha
 

From: Dobrovolny, Jerry
Sent: Monday, May 28, 2018 5:38 PM
To: Chou, Winston; Storer, Paul
Cc: LaClaire, Lon; Iradia, Benafsha
Subject: FW: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway
 
For follow up please.  Thx
 

From:
Sent: Monday, May 28, 2018 10:03 AM
To: Dobrovolny, Jerry
Subject: Adanac Overpass and Bridgeway
 
Good morning,

s.22(1)



 
As a resident of East Vancouver I have found it increasingly difficult to conduct my daily travels due to the closure of the
Adanac overpass to vehicle traffic.
 
With this closure, there is now no East –West connector between Boundary Road and Renfrew, North of 1st Avenue and
South of Hastings.
 
Add to the mix the construction on 1st avenue and this is forcing all the traffic to Hastings now.
 
As well, when travelling East along McGill heading towards the highway, the Eastbound exit to Bridgeway – there is no
left turn onto Bridgeway from 4 to 6pm Monday to Friday – this too leads to added traffic congestion by, yet again,
forcing traffic to Hastings.
 
I would strongly suggest that you reopen the Adanac overpass to vehicle traffic and also remove the left turn restriction
onto Bridgeway approaching from McGill exit Eastward.
 
Kind regards,
 

   
 

 
 

s.22(1)
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From: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
To: "Harvie, Taryn" <Taryn.Harvie@vancouver.ca>

Date: 12/22/2017 1:39:59 PM
Subject: RE: adanac overpass shutdown

Hi Taryn,
 
This is the email I told you about that I was trying to get out before Christmas.  Please have Jordan or someone else on
the 6th floor review this response before sending.  Also please review for grammar, readability, and spelling.
 
Thanks
Lon
 
_________________________
 
Hi 
 
At this time, our plans for any changes to Adanac are very much responding to a major construction project coming to
your area.  The Fortis BC work on 1st Avenue involves the replacement of a gas line.  This will result in both partial and
full closure of 1st Avenue between Nanaimo and Clark, lasting for a period that is estimated to be four months.  Once this
work gets underway, we anticipate that Adanac Street would be inundated with arterial traffic in search of an alternate
route.  We are proposing the temporary closure as a way to protect the neighbourhood from that arterial traffic.  We
are also aware that traffic shortcutting through the area has been a problem in this neighbourhood.  A closure of Adanac
may be part of the solution.  We commit to monitoring the effect of the temporary closure on non-local commuter
traffic in the neighbourhood to evaluate the closure’s effectiveness.  In my experience we arrive at the best solutions
after trying a few different options.  I hope that you will stay involved as we use this as an opportunity to trial different
options for protecting the neighbourhood from arterial traffic using the neighbourhood as a short cut.
 
Thank you for taking the time to send us your thoughts on this issue. 
 
Lon
 

From:
Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 6:30 AM
To: LaClaire, Lon
Subject: adanac overpass shutdown
 
Good Morning,
 
I'm writing you this (pointless) letter regarding your brain dead plan to shut down the adanac overpass. I
have zero belief that this is temporary or has not been decided behind closed doors. This government
under his majesty Robertson has been a complete joke, and does not listen to the taxpayers (you know,
the ones who might need a road to drive to work, take their kids to sporting events, etc...) , and only
listen to two things: foreign money and advocates for drug addicts.
I use this road to get my kids to school and take them to sporting events. I'm hoping that you're aware
that there are accidents on the Ironworkers bridge multiple times per week, and when this happens,
Hastings gets backed up, all three lanes worth, for blocks, preventing any westward travel on it for hours.
The adanac overpass provides another way to get west. Your genius plan prevents this. Gregor's war on
the car continues. It is truly stunning the scope of your contempt for those of us who work, and in my
case, pay well north of $4,000 per year in property taxes, when you say that the community was
consulted, but I haven't met one of my neighbours who has, not one. 
 
I just had to vent, as I know this is a done deal, and you're going to screw us all over anyways,
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From: "LaCiaire. Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Harvie. Taryn" <Taryn.Harvie@vancouver.ca> 

"Chou. Winston" <winston.chou@vancouver.ca> 
"Neufeld, Lindsay" <Lindsay.Neufeld@vancouver.ca> 

Date: 7/11/2018 2:16:26 PM 
Subject: RE: FOR RESPONSE: Citizen Feedback-101011487531 

Winston, I'd like to look at some additional temp parking restrictions on Skeena between Hastings and Pender. 

Thanks 

Lon 

From: Harvie, Taryn 
Sent: Wednesday, July 11, 2018 9:55AM 
To: LaCiaire, Lon 
Subject: FOR RESPONSE: Citizen Feedback-101011487531 
Importance: High 

Are you able to follow up and give this citizen a call back? It's another one about Adanac and is unhappy with the 
responses he's received from staff so Lindsay has asked that I escalate it to you for response. His correspondence is at 
the bottom of this email chain, and his name/phone number is highlighted below. 

Thanks, 

Taryn 

From: Neufeld, Lindsay 
Sent: Friday, June 29, 2018 2:41 PM 
To: Harvie, Taryn 
Subject: FW: Citizen Feedback-101011487531 

Hi Taryn, 

Here is another onere: Adanac Overpass that I'd like to escalate to Lon. This resident has called and emailed numerous 
times over the past couple of months. Amy Do has spoken with him on the phone at least 2 or 3 times- he is not 
satisfied with the information he has received and has requested to speak with a supervisor/manager. 

I'm assuming Lon wouldn't be able to address this until at least next week, so I'll check in/remind when I'm back. 

Cheers, 

Lindsay 



d\IYOF 
VA. VE 

LlLLLL 
Citizen Feedback 

Case number: 101011487531 Case created: 2018-06-27, 03:47:00 PM 

Incident Location 

Address: I I 

Address2: 
Location name: 

Contact Details 

Name: iS.22f 

Address: ~------------~VANCOUVER, V5K5H7 
Address2: 
Phone: Email: 
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Phone 

Request Details 

1. Describe details (who, what, where, when, why): 

2. 
3. 
4. 
5. 
6. 

Type of feedback: 
Feedback regarding: 
Department: 
Division or Branch Name: 
Were any other cases or service requests created as a result 
of this feedback? 

The caller stated that t he t raffic f low 
(both directions) is unbelievable due to the 
Adanac Overpass closure. The citizen 
believes that t he COV is closing t he 
Overpass as a result of COV manpower 
shortages (traffic control). 

The citizen stated that (unlike t he COV) he 
has seen 4 policemen out t here (three 
times specifically) writ ing tickets to cyclists 
w ho had run the stop sign by the 
Overpass. 

The cit izen further stated that as a resu lt 
of t he closure, local resident's commute 
times have increased by 30 minutes, as 
they are forced to drive east to avoid 
congestion. 

The ca ller also adds t hat if the overpass 
stays permanently closed, he may never 
be able to sell his house, nor would he 
have purchased it if he had known this was 
in the city's plan. 

He would like a call back from a 
supervisor, and not Amy Do who has 
contacted him in the past. 

He finds it disheartening t hat it seems 
other than residents, nobody else cares 
about t his new situation. 

Complaint 
City Department 
Engineering Services 
adanac@vancouver.ca 
No 



8. (Don't ask, just record - did caller indicate they want a call
back?):

 Yes

 
Additional Details
 
 
Map and Photo
- no picture -
 
 
 



Yes, I'll have my team follow up. 

From: Johnston, Sadhu 
Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2017 10:31 AM 
To: Dobrovolny, Jerry; LaCiaire, Lon 
Cc: CMOffice 
Subject: FW: Parent Community Concerns 

Hi jerry and lon 
Can you respond to this? 
Thanks 
Sadhu 

From: Louie, Raymond 
Sent: Tuesday, January 17, 2017 2:29PM 
To: Dr. A. R. Lord PAC 

From: 
To : 

Date: 
Subject: 

Cc: Robertson, Gregor; Johnston, Sadhu; Dobrovolny, Jerry 
Subject: RE: Parent Community Concerns 

Dear Ms. Spring, 

"LaCiaire. Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca> 
"Johnston. Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca> 
"Dobroyolny Jerry" <jerry dobroyolny@vancouyer ca> 
1/24/2017 12:02:59 PM 
RE: Parent Community Concerns 

Thank you for your email as I have been hearing similar complaints from many in our community. As I also live in Hastings Sunrise, I know the traffic has been 
increasing. 

At a council before the holiday season break, I had brought the matter to the attention of the City Manager and the Genera l Manager of Engineering and they informed 
me that there are plan for traffic management upgrades in the area. 

I will ask them to respond directly to you and give you additional information on when this will be occurring. 

Sincerely 

FCt-1 rtt."".i.f;;.. ~""'·~"" Acting Mayor Raymond louie · ·· 
Vice-Chair - Metro Vancouver Regional District 
Immediate Past President- Federation of canadian Municipalities 

p: 604-873-7243 
e: uuanond louje®vaocpyyer ca 
a: 4S3 W 12 Ave Vancouver, BC VSY 1 V4 
www yancotNer ca fttyclerJc/roayorcmmcilftounci!lorDou je htro 

~tva• 
VANC.OUVI:.~ 

.......... rne tro vancouvet -
From: Dr. A. R. Lord PAC [majlto·arlordpac@gmail com] 
Sent: Monday, January 16, 2017 6:42 PM 
To: Louie, Raymond 
Cc: Robertson, Gregor 
Subject: Parent Community Concerns 

Dear Mr. Louie, 

I am writing you on behalf of the parent community at Dr. A.R. Lord Elementary School regarding the traffic concerns in our neighbourhood. In an effort to avoid congestion on Hastings and 
First Avenue, many commuters use the Adanac overpass over the Cassiar connector and our neighbourhood streets. As a result there is an increasing amount of traffic during the morning and 
evening rush hour. 

Of great concern to our school community is the morning rush hour when our children are travelling to schooL Streets like Venables and East Georgia east of Renfrew see a steady stream of 
commuters who are rushing, rolling through stop signs and refusing to stop for pedestrians. The majority of parents in our community do not feel it is safe to let their kids travel to school 
without an adult due to safety concerns. 

Parents have brought their concerns to the Hastings Sunrise Community Policing Centre on numerous occasions and they have sent out volunteers to monitor problem intersections and have 
been very responsive. They have noted issues with traffic volunte, rolling stops and the disobeying of various traffic calming measures. Commuters however continue to blatantly disobey 
signs prohibiting left turns off of Boundary during certain morning hours and many drive right over the bollards at Winderntere and Adanac. 

Enforcement would certainly help in the short term but with increasing development in North Burnaby, this is an issue that is likely to worsen with time. One possible solution may be 
prohibiting traffic over the Adanac overpass during tlle morning and evening rush hours. While this would inconvenience some folks in our neighbourhood, it would certainly make our streets 
much safer. It would be a long tern1, inexpensive solution that would limit conunuter traffic while keeping Adanac available and less congested for cyclists and emergency vehicles. 

As a commtmity we are asking for your help to find a solution before tllere is a tragic accident. Thank you for your time and we look forward to hearing back from you at your earliest 
convenience. 

With Kindest Regards, 
Tracy Spring 
Dr. A.R. Lord Elementary PAC Co-Chair 

This email may be considered a commercial electronic message. You are receiving this email because you have a current relationship with Dr. A.R. Lord PAC. because you have consented to receiving it, or because we are authorized or required to send it to you under Canada's 
anti-spam law. If you prefer not to receive me.ssages like this from us in the fUture or would like to change your email address, please contact us at qrlgrdpq,@eznga cqm 
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This is just one more example that illustrates speed/safety issues along that stretch of Prior are a huge problem  and the speed at the park needs to be dropped.  These high speeds combined with the numerous vehicles leaving the road surface at the "S" curve  the independent report saying reduction in speed is critical to safety  as well as ongoing and consistent community feedback that’s been brought to your attenention  should be enough to warrant prompt action.  
 
We are really looking forward to your reply this week on what will be done to make the street safe before there are more injuries and accidents.  Please let us know if you would like to spend some time out there with us  and our radar gun  and we would be happy to make it happen.
 
Thank you
Sincerely
Prior Street Safety Committee
 

 




